

Ryan Carter & Brad Kjar

**Co-Chief Operating Officers** 

Tharaldson Ethanol

3549 153rd Ave SE

Casselton, ND 58012

January 25, 2023

The Honorable Dale Patten

Chairman

Senate Energy and Natural Resources Committee

North Dakota Legislature

600 E. Boulevard Avenue

Bismarck, North Dakota 58505

RE: SB 2251 - OPPOSE

SB 2313 - OPPOSE

SB 2212 - OPPOSE

**SB 2209 - OPPOSE** 

**SB 2228 – OPPOSE** 

**SB 2317 - OPPOSE** 

SB 2314 - OPPOSE



Dear Mr. Chairman and members of the Senate Energy Committee,

Our names are Ryan Carter and Brad Kjar, and we have the privilege of serving as co-Chief Operating Officers for Tharaldson Ethanol in Casselton. As you may know, our facility is the ninth largest ethanol manufacturing facility in the United States and produces a high-octane, clean burning fuel that reduces our nation's dependence on foreign oil, while utilizing our locally grown, renewable agricultural resources. In total, our plant produces 175 million gallons of ethanol every year.

I am writing today to express our opposition to several bills that have been proposed this legislative session, including SB 2251, SB 2313, SB 2212, SB 2209, SB 2228, SB 2317, and SB 2314. These bills, along with others that may be proposed this year, would fundamentally alter North Dakota's regulatory landscape, shift the state away from its traditional pro-business, pro-growth approach to public policy, and prevent North Dakota from continuing to be the national leader in an emerging industry that will benefit our economy long-term.

Tharaldson Ethanol is one of 32 plants across the Midwest that joined Summit Carbon Solutions carbon capture, transportation, and storage project. This multi-billion-dollar private infrastructure investment will allow Tharaldson and Summit's other partners to sell their product at a premium in the growing number of states and countries that have adopted low carbon fuel standards. While opinions may vary on these types of policies, the ability of ethanol manufacturers to access these markets is absolutely vital to ensuring the long-term viability of the industry as a whole. Some renewable fuel leaders in the Midwest have even characterized carbon sequestration as "a matter of life and death" for ethanol manufacturers. We agree.

The ethanol industry contributes \$640 million to North Dakota's GDP every year, supports 10,000 jobs in the state, and, critically, purchases approximately half the corn grown in North Dakota. The stronger the ethanol industry, the better it is for corn growers here in our state and the broader ag economy that is so critical to our way of life. However, the flip side of that coin is true as well. If the industry is not able to access low carbon fuel markets in the years to come, it will undermine the competitiveness of the industry and put all those benefits at risk. And simply put, we believe the bills cited in this testimony would likely produce that outcome.



For years, existing businesses in North Dakota and businesses considering investing in the state have enjoyed a predictable regulatory environment and the confidence that the rules would not change in the middle of the game. Summit Carbon Solutions developed a business model based on those rules and rightfully should be able to expect the state won't now, two years later, undertake a complete overhaul of the regulations around infrastructure projects.

With more than 30,000 miles of pipeline already in operation in North Dakota and policymakers across the political spectrum supporting efforts to permanently and safely store carbon dioxide, it's important now more than ever that we maintain the state's regulatory process that is rigorous, comprehensive, and has consistently worked for all stakeholder groups. Despite what some may say, landowners are embracing this project. Hundreds of North Dakota landowners have signed easement agreements with Summit Carbon Solutions, accounting for 85% of the area where the company will safely sequester CO2 and more than 58% of the proposed pipeline route, with many additional landowners currently considering agreements.

Thank you for your consideration on these issues and please don't hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Ryan Carter and Brad Kjar

**Co-Chief Operating Officers** 

Tharaldson Ethanol

3549 153rd Ave SE

Casselton, ND 58012